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August 5, 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,

Following our most recent communication with you regarding the children returning to school, we can confirm that our plans for our School Restart are now at an advanced stage with all pupils (Reception-Primary 7) returning to St. Laurence O’Toole’s on a full-time basis.  We hope that this further update provides you with an increased level of clarity and aids your preparation in supporting your child(ren) in their return to school.
To ensure that large gatherings of people can be avoided and social distancing maintained, we have given careful consideration to the arrangements for drop-off and collection to and from school.  

In line with current guidance, we ask that you park outside the school grounds and walk your children to the assigned gate where the children will be met by members of staff and guided to the appropriate entrance.  Reception to Primary 3 will enter by the Entrance gate and the P4-P7 will use the Exit gate.  If you happen to arrive at the same time as another family, please adhere to social distancing guidelines.  Mrs. McGrath/Mrs. Hughes will contact the children in Reception/P1 separately as these new arrangements may prove to be particularly stressful to those children and parents who are new to the school environment.  An older sibling may also accompany their younger brother or sister.  Reception/Primary 1 parents may have to come as far as the door to help with this transition.
As you are aware, arrival times need to be staggered and you are asked to have your child in school punctually at your designated times.  Punctuality will be key to ensure that this system is effective.  At home time, each class will be taken to the Exit gate separately.  For the month of September Primary 1 should be collected at the Entrance gate at 12:15. Again for the month of September only the P/2 and P/3 children should be collected at the Entrance gate at 2pm.  
P4/P5 should be collected from the Exit gate at 2:50pm followed by P6/P7 at 3pm.  Please again adhere to social distancing guidelines at these collection times.

The table below provides information with the times of staggered arrival and collection times.  These times come into effect from Tuesday 1st September.
	Drop Off Times



	8:45
	Cohort A

	8:55
	Cohort B

	9:05
	Cohort C

	9:15
	Cohort D


	Collection Times



	12:15
	Primary 1

	2pm
	Primary 2/3

	2:50pm
	Primary 4/5

	3pm
	Primary 6/7


From September 28th onwards, the collection times will differ slightly for the Early Years children as below.
	Collection Times



	2pm
	Primary 1/2

	2:45 pm
	Primary 3

	2:50pm
	Primary 4/5

	3pm
	Primary 6/7


Lunch and Break times have been altered to manage our protective bubbles effectively.  Children will eat at their desks.  Please be reminded that all packaging/items must be disposable.  Also ensure that your child can open all packaging and drinks independently.
Other reminders; 
· No school bags or lunchboxes are currently required.

· Fresh uniforms need to be worn daily.  It is acceptable to alternative between full school uniform and PE tracksuit if you wish.

· Children should bring the following items to school on their induction day.  These items will remain in school thereafter.

Tissues, anti-bacterial wipes and hand sanitiser.  Pencils, pens, colouring pens/pencils/crayons, small hand scissors, pritt stick glue, ruler, sharpener, rubber etc.  Children are not permitted to share resources.
Please see below the timetable for Induction Week which was sent to you in an earlier communication. During this week, school will begin at 9am and end at 12 noon for all pupils.  There will be no school dinners this week and you may send in a snack for your child to have at breaktime.  We would ask that on Friday you observe the staggered arrival time that we have set out above.
	Monday 24th
	Tuesday 25th 
	Wednesday 26th
	Thursday 27th
	Friday 28th

	P7, P5, P3, 
	P7, P6,
P2,


	P7, P4,

Reception  
	P7, P1
	P7, P6, P5, P4, P3, P2, P1, Reception


In the early weeks we will focus on the pastoral needs of the children and their health and wellbeing.  Changes to the school environment will be new for the children, we would appreciate it if you could begin to promote safe practice including social distancing, regular hand washing and good respiratory hygiene using the “catch it, bin it, kill it” approach.  
We would like to stress the importance of downloading and checking our school app regularly as it is currently our main method of communication in this ever changing situation.  If possible, we would ask that you provide an up-to-date email address to school.  This will provide us with another method of communicating with you.   You can do this by either sending it to our school info@ account as above or by providing the information via our school app.
The health and well-being of all those in our school community remains a high priority for our Board of Governors.  Whilst, we realise that this is quite a different set-up to our normal school day and appreciate that it will take some time to get used to, we appreciate that with everyone’s cooperation we will soon get used to the new routine.  Should you need any further clarification, please send an email to the above email address or leave a message on the school answer service.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs B. Friel

(Principal) 
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